Martha’s Vineyard Medical Reserve Corps

Meeting Minutes: December 13, 2006

Dukes County Conference Room

Present:

Chuck Cotnoir (DCEM)




Chris Knowles (MVH)



Maura Valley (TIS)

Shirley Fauteux (OB)





Ron MacLaren (WHS)



Juleann VanBelle (VNS)

Amanda Hutchinson (AQ)



John Powers (WT)





Sylvia Yeomans (CHIL)

Guests:










Absent:

Lincoln Hanson (public)





Matt Poole (EDG)














Cheryl Kram (VNA)

Item 1: Acceptance of Minutes 10-17-06

The minutes were accepted with the following amendments: 1) Diane’s last name is Brown-Couture, and 2) the monthly MRC meeting is scheduled for every third Wednesday of the month.

Item 2: Treasurer’s Report & Bills

a. Treasurer’s Report: Chuck Cotnoir



The report was accepted as presented.  $7,000 remains in the operating account, no expenditures.

b. Bills:



The Web Design bill from MV Online is $1,000 (original estimate was $1800.00).  That bill was 



submitted to the Upper Cape MRC for reimbursement.

c. Upper Cape MRC Phase I Financial Report:



The following costs were attributed to the MV MRC:

Administrative Support (C. Cotnoir)

$4,000.00


MV MRC Office Supplies


$1,959.42

Dell Laptop Computer




$1,914.00


Non-medical clinic supplies: 

Web Design







$1,000.00





J. VanBelle


$  131.30

MVCS – Advertising for Nov. 10th

$2,693.00





K. Leucthenmacher
$  100.00

















Total:






$11,797.72

Juleann heard from Eileen that reimbursement checks were mailed on 12-12.

Item 3: State DPH Funding

Sylvia, Maura, and John will attend the Region 5 Coalition meeting on December 15th.  After discussion it was agreed that our representatives would make an initial request of $20-25,000, with the understanding that that they have the authority to modify the request based on how the meeting goes.

Item 4: Federal Funding

1. NACCHO

 George Heufelder submitted this grant on our behalf with local letters of support.

2. Citizen Corps Program

 This grant application was abandoned when the extensive requirements were discovered.

Item 5: Funding Coordination Committee
Matt, Maura and John met to discuss funding options ranging from approaching local foundations, banks, and businesses, to seeking town support through a warrant article or a line-item addition.  After discussion it was agreed to keep the approach simple for now and expand once staff is in place.  Chris noted that the hospital is committing $20,000/year for the next five years to support emerging needs and new initiatives.

Action: Juleann will draft a letter of introduction to be sent to each bank president seeking support as part of their CRA funds. [Community Reinvestment Act]  Appointments will be set up once the letter has been approved and mailed.  At least two board members will attend these meetings.

Item 6: MRC Appointment Letters

Just a reminder – a letter from each towns’ Board of Health and each member organization (MVH, VNA, VNS, Dukes County) appointing their representative to the MRC, effective January 1st, must be submitted by the meeting next month.  Each letter should specify length of term.

Action: Maura will email each member regarding whether their term is for one year or two years.  

Item 7: Office Space & Office Equipment

Maura purchased the essential items needed to get the office up and running – a locking file cabinet, digital camera, printer, post-it notes, etc.  The office space is located downstairs in the space previously occupied by the water testing lab.

Item 8: Home Page Web Site

Chuck previewed the draft home page layout.  There was general discussion about content, etc.

Action: Amanda and Juleann will join Chuck as a sub-committee to fine-tune this page and bring recommendations to the next board meeting.

Item 9: Open Discussion – Next Steps  -- New Business

1. There was agreement to wait until staff is in place to develop a targeted publicity or volunteer recruitment campaign.  Ron, and the candidate selection committee, will meet with the new staff person to orient and to develop a more formal Plan of Action to bring to the board.

2. Lincoln Hanson attended this meeting as an interested member of the public.

3. Shirley noted a journal article reporting on the World Record for most number of vaccines given at a clinic held in Florida.  We might consider a world record contest approach as a motivational strategy for improving our community participation next year.

Item 10: Next Meeting

The next MV-MRC meeting will be Wednesday, January 17th, beginning at 8:30 am.  (This is a one-time change in time).

It was moved & approved, with all members present polled and voting in the affirmative, to move into executive session and not reconvene this meeting in open session.

Respectfully submitted,

Juleann VanBelle, Clerk
